
 
  

 

 

 
 

    

 
 

 

 
 

 
  
 



 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

moving towards next year’s ASR.  The ASR should be a lot easier to complete next year and we 
already have the policies, we will just need to update housing, crimes, and student conduct. 

Status of CSA on-line training – First, Chair Mackesy reported that the entire UPD will be 
taking the course and he gave them a due date in the next few days. John Reis reminded the 
committee that the Chief asked him to break down the list of those who haven’t yet taken the 
course. We are still at 60% completion with 145 people still needing to take the course.  Part of 
the incomplete rate is the turn over with the club advisors.  Mr. Reis relayed that we may need 
to revamp how we get the CSAs into the Blackboard list and to track who has taken the course 
because every semester the CSA list changes. It is a lot of “busy work” to keep the list updated 
and there is a real need to make it easier. The job of keeping the list updated should not rest 
with the Office of the General Counsel but within the individual departments  within the 
University. Chair Mackesy suggested that every time someone new comes in, the department 
should enter their name into Blackboard.  

Margaret Szerba said that Student Affairs could place a hold on the club advisor and not 
approve their club until they have completed the course. If the potential club advisor delays in 
taking the course, students who want to be in the club could pressure them.  She believes that 
mechanism can be immediately put into action. Now is also a good time because they are 
gearing up for next semester’s club advisors.  

Mr. Reis distributed a list of the breakdown by department of the number of individuals that still 
need training.  Chair Mackesy then assigned members of the committee to follow up with their 
department: 

 Joann Campbell will follow up with the four individuals in A&F 
 Jillian Gooding will follow up with the two individuals in AA 
 Once Mr. Reis revises Athletics numbers, Donna Kirk will follow up with those individuals 
 Steve Paulson will follow up with CCOB 
 Frank Mackesy will follow up with UPD 
 Bob Boyle will take the lead on following up with Student Affairs 

That left the individuals in the different colleges.  It was determined that Anne Hoover, who 
represents Academic Affairs on the committee, would be the best representative to follow up 
with BCOH. CCEC, COAS, COEHS and Honors.  There is a miscellaneous list of 33 individuals 
that Mary Stumph could not identify. Mr. Reis will work with Marc Snow to see if they can 
determine what departments those individuals are in.  If not, they will send the list to the 
committee for any input. 

Mr. Reis reminded the committee that some of the people on the list are ones who have taken 
the training, but just haven’t hit the final acknowledgement button that triggers a “complete” for 
the course. Mr. Reis is going to see if he can hit the complete for these people as the report 
shows they have accessed the video and passed the quiz.  He is also going to see if he can 
have the Blackboard course modified so that individuals taking the course don’t have to hit the 
acknowledgement button.  Through a Blackboard report, he can see who has clicked on the 
video (he can’t tell if it was actually watched) and that the quiz has been taken and passed.  By 
not clicking on the acknowledgement button the report reflects inaccurate completion rates. 
Chair Mackesy said if the compliance representatives are okay if people just pass the quiz to 
reflect completion that’s good for him too.   

The takeaways from this discussion are: 
 Individual committee members will take the lead, follow up with those in their area who 

have not taken training and get them to do it. 



 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 John Reis will see if Blackboard can be changed to remove the acknowledgement button 
since a report can tell him who has clicked on the video and passed the quiz. 

 John Reis will also try to get individual units access to Blackboard so as CSAs change 
they can be added to the Blackboard course by the department.    

CSA Training for Club Advisors – 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

was anything that HR can do to force these new hire CSAs into CSA training.  Mr. Harrison 
responded HR has had the discussion on what they can do to facilitate the training.  They are 
looking at the current process to see if there is a place where it makes sense to funnel them into 
training themselves.  Maybe HR can notify someone to add them as new CSAs.  If Mr. Harrison 
had a new system for training, he could add that to required training. We need to look at ways to 
identify those people and then getting them into training is another component.  The question is 
does HR want to take ownership of getting this training done or do they want to push it out to 
the departments? Mr. Harrison said that the culture of the University has never been to make 
any training mandatory except for the active shooter training.  Dr. Campbell said that this 
training should be mandatory if you are designated a CSA.  How can training be facilitated other 
than by the personnel section of our organization?  Chair Mackesy offered another option that at 
the end of orientation, CSAs stay for an extra 15 minutes to view the video and take the quiz, 
although it is good training for all employees.  UPD gets 20 minutes at the new employee 
orientation and while Andy’s presentation is good and entertaining, maybe UPD will need to give 
up 15 minutes of it for CSA training.  Marc Snow thinks we need to go back to HR.  Chair 
Mackesy will get with Mr. Harrison to see if they can work this out. Why can’t we add it like the 
crisis management training that all employees must complete within the first quarter of being 
hired? HR needs to be on the front end to identify individuals who are hired into positions with 
CSA responsibilities and make them get the CSA training.  

Steve Paulson shared that besides teaching, the typical new faculty member focuses on 
research and scholarship.  Once they have been here six or seven years and obtain tenure, 
then they can look to do other activities like study abroad or act as club advisors.  Tracking 
those individuals for CSA training might be hard to do.   

John Reis said that when he met some months ago with Tim and Susan, they agreed to add 
CSA training to the study abroad faculty workshop.  Ms. Lopez will verify that. We also need to 
provide training for the faculty leaders of domestic TLOs.   

Mr. Snow said that HR is overwhelmed with the new background checks regulation and the 
development of positions of trust. Dr. Campbell said that a CSA is a position of trust.  Mr. Snow 
agreed. 

Chair Mackesy said that the topics of international and domestic travel and HR handling of CSA 
training would remain on the agenda until this gets handled. 

Discussion of link on home page to required disclosures – Chair Mackesy asked Jillian 
Gooding if she is okay with the three-click rule as demonstrated by the notification of the ASR.  
She replied that she was not okay.  She agreed that the Clery Act required ASR disclosure was 
compliant because it could be reached within three clicks but the big picture is that the ASR is 
just one required disclosure.  All the other required disclosures (e.g. Fire Safety Report, FERPA, 
equity in athletics, crime statistics) need to comply with the three click rule also.  She told the 
committee that DOE guidance says that all required disclosures should be accessible from the 
school’s homepage within three clicks and we are not compliant with that guidance.  Ms. 
Gooding brought this topic to this group because she is not sure how else to get this done.  
Chair Mackesy asked her about the ASR disclosure being buried among the other disclosures.  
She replied that these other disclosure will be in addition to the separate Clery Act required ASR 
disclosure done by way of a Special Osprey Update.  She suggested a landing page for all 
required disclosures with links to each of them.  She also said that she could even maintain the 
page if need be.  Ms. Gooding came to this group to find out how to get this done.  Chair 
Mackesy asked Dr. Campbell if this would come under the Compliance Office.  Dr. Campbell 
agreed it could.  Chair Mackesy said that the committee will support her compliance effort to get 
this done. Dr. Campbell said that the ASR disclosure was the first ever to comply with the three 
click rule and she can use that to show that it can be done.  Chair Mackesy asked that Ms. 
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Gooding take the lead to schedule a meeting for her, Dr. Campbell and Mr. Reis to meet with 
him to discuss the next steps. 

Other business – Chair Mackesy asked how the sexual assault awareness video was coming 
along. Dr. Campbell said that she, Shelia Spivey, Marcia Ladendorff and a producer have had a 
series of meetings.  Ms. Spivey said they also met with some students as a focus group to 
determine realistic bystander interventions that they would feel comfortable and safe in 
using. This first video will be a PSA and a short film about bystander training.  They will start 
the filming process in January with an expected release in April, which is sexual assault 
awareness month. This video will be a little different from what we’ve seen before, as the plan 
is to make it more interactive than the videos by FSU and Michigan State.  They are examining 
the technology on campus and need ITS to provide support to make it more interactive. Ms. 
Spivey assured Chair Mackesy that the video will include UNF students.  Once this video is 
finished they plan on building on that momentum to do another and another. 

Mr. Snow said that the Sexual Misconduct regulation was pulled from the BOT agenda for the 




